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Dear East Hoathly families,  

 

What a fantastic few weeks we have had here at East Hoathly. I want to start by      

sharing how proud I am of all KS2 for their production of 'Oliver'. It was a huge success. 

The children sang and acted with such enthusiasm and I think we have some Stars among 

us who we may even see on the big stage one day. 

We are delighted that our recent inspections have made the local news this week, please 

see the following link - Click for Sussex Express article  

 

We have started saying our goodbyes to our fantastic year 6's. This has started with a 

'Fun Event' which included many ice lollies and having a great time on an obstacle course. 

We are really going to miss the year 6's. However, we still have our leavers service to go 

on 22nd July where we will say our final goodbyes.  

 

I want to take this opportunity to once again thank you all for your support and             

encouragement over this year. I have thoroughly enjoyed getting to know you and look 

forward to the year ahead. We have some changes taking place over the summer and 

can't wait to share these once we are back in September. I wish you all a very happy 

summer holiday! 

 

Mrs Briley  

https://www.sussexexpress.co.uk/education/school-in-east-sussex-village-celebrates-glowing-inspection-reports-from-ofsted-and-siams-4699018


 

Key Dates  

12/7 - End of Year Reports Issued 

18/7 - Foxes Class - Hands on History  

22/7 - Leavers Service/ End of term 6  

23/7 - INSET day   

 

 

Letters Home  

All - Olympic Day  

All - Groombridge Partnership 

All - SIAMS Inspection Report  

Nursery - End of Year Celebrations 

(please complete Google Form)  

Squirrels - King & Queens Day  

Baby News  

We are delighted to announce that Mrs Seymour           

welcomed beautiful baby Hector on the 30th June.  

We are all sending a big congratulations to Mrs Seymour 

and her family!  

Chartwells  
Please note some upcoming menu  

changes:  

Tuesday 16th July - Class of 24 Menu 

(see page 15 for menu)   

Monday 22nd July - Picnic Lunch 

(sandwich options only) 

 

We are sadly saying farewell to our   

fantastic Cook Bev at the end of term. 

She is going to be greatly missed and 

we would like to wish her the very best 

in her new adventures with Chartwells!  

HAF Bookings  
FREE for children on benefit-related 

free school meals … 

The summer holidays are approaching 

and Holiday food and fun! is coming back! 

You can find out what’s available and book 

a place on the HAF booking website. 

https://www.eastsussex.gov.uk/children-families/childcare/welcome-to-holiday-food-and-fun
https://eequ.org/escchaf


 

Celebration Assembly  

On Friday 5th July these children received a values certificate:  

Hedgehogs - Raffy 

Squirrels - Riley & Mia  

 Foxes - Carmella & Dylan   

  Owls - Bella & Oscar   

  

 

Attendance  

The Pioneer Federation goal is an average attendance rate of 97%, recognising that 

each school day provides opportunities for learning, as well as social and emotional 

development. It is noticeable when students miss school as it impacts on their       

progress. Attendance for this week is:  

Whole school: 94.2%  

Year: 95%  

Hedgehogs: 95.5%  Squirrels: 94.7% 

Foxes: 90.8% Owls: 96.5%  

Well done Owls Class! 

Less than 94.9% - Red  

95 to 96.4% - Amber 

96.5 to 99.9% - Green   

100% - Gold 



 

Railway Safety  

Due to increasing incidents of trespass on the railway near your school, we urgently 

need you to please discuss significant risks near to railways and tracks. 

 

Over 21 million students, parents and teachers from across the UK have already 

watched these videos which has led to a significant decrease in the number of          

fatalities and injuries in their area through watching the rail safety videos. 

 

‘The tragic death of Harrison in 2017, when he was in Year 7 at Guilsborough Academy, brought home 

to our community the importance of teaching our children about safety on the railways. Schools play a 

vital role in keeping our children safe.’ - 

Simon Frazer, Principal at Guilsborough Academy. 

 

Please view the link to watch at home, please be aware children are watching these in 

school next week: 

NEW Primary school version: Suitable for KS1 

https://learnliveuk.com/ks1-primary-school-safety-talk/ 

 

NEW Primary school version: Suitable for KS2 

https://learnliveuk.com/network-rail-primary-school-safety-talk  

 

Please note these are the recommended age ranges, we would always advise you to 

view the clips first to gauge suitability for your child.  

 

Thank you for helping us raise awareness of rail safety at East Hoathly to avoid 

rail trespass and unnecessary risks before the summer holidays in a few weeks time. 

https://learnliveuk.com/ks1-primary-school-safety-talk/
https://c9pnt04.na1.hs-sales-engage.com/Ctc/T5+23284/c9PnT04/Jl22-6qcW7lCdLW6lZ3kCW4rFjxg6D52yNV9kd0k7sbk2JW3dbvJ-7cHbkPW52N5Lm3w2DMmW5ynpWy3lx6gmW5NrpGL94Nx-4W7CQPgg3FymkbW1sKgyD3XkxWgW6_0xPt2T1zQ9W54jBcs7j36WGN81yRgsRmnF7N6XYtRTpNrbZW1gHjwQ9hHMWPW9cR6my2QCm
https://c9pnt04.na1.hs-sales-engage.com/Ctc/T5+23284/c9PnT04/Jl22-6qcW7lCdLW6lZ3kCW4rFjxg6D52yNV9kd0k7sbk2JW3dbvJ-7cHbkPW52N5Lm3w2DMmW5ynpWy3lx6gmW5NrpGL94Nx-4W7CQPgg3FymkbW1sKgyD3XkxWgW6_0xPt2T1zQ9W54jBcs7j36WGN81yRgsRmnF7N6XYtRTpNrbZW1gHjwQ9hHMWPW9cR6my2QCm


 

Positivity Board 

We have a Positivity Board located in the School Office. We would love for anyone in 

the School Community to add any positive comments of thoughts about the school, 

classes, the children or events that they would like to share with others.  

Please do drop in to the School Office and add a comment to the board or email                         

easthoathlyoffice@pioneerfederation.co.uk for your comment to be added.  



 

News from Nursery  

Last week Nursery had lots of fun in our Forest School session.  

The children worked together to push each other on the hammock swing, 

they worked out that one of them needed to stand by the tree so stop the 

hammock from bumping it, they said “I am a tree protector”. 

 

Other children chose to make a den, they did this using tarpaulins that they 

pegged to the fence and a tree, they even moved a goal to use as one of the 

edges of their den. Once the den was complete the children spent quite a lot 

of time gathering up the cut grass on the field.  



 

News from Hedgehogs Class 

Zoolab 
On Friday 5th July, Hedgehogs had a very special visit from Zoolab! Jack, our          

adventure leader brought a host of different animals with him including snails, toads 

and scorpions! He talked to us all about how each of the different animals is suited to 

its environment and how it has evolved over time. We had great fun holding the       

different animals and finding out some interesting facts!  

 

Did you know?  Scorpions change colour depending on the type of light they are in! 

Did you know? The cockroach we held was the fastest one on the planet! 



  

News from Squirrels Class 

In Maths, Squirrels have been learning about position and direction. We have thought 

about different terminology like left, right, up and down. On Wednesday we showed 

the words above and below.  

Riley said 'my hand is above my head.' 

Finn said 'the carpet is below me' 

Henry M said 'the shelf is above the book corner.' 

Maya said 'the clock is above the sink' 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

News from Foxes Class 

Foxes held a mini election last Thursday to join in with the general election. Mrs    

Bastin and Mrs Robinson ran for 'Prime Minister of Foxes for the day' and explained 

their manifesto which involved promises of extra homework, times table tests but     

also possible unhealthy snacks and non-uniform days. The children put their tolerance 

of other people's views into action and experienced democracy in real life. A few of 

the children commented how difficult they had found the choice as they both agreed 

and disagreed with some things that both candidates said! We talked about the        

importance of using their 'voice' to effect change. The results were counted and       

verified and the winner was...Mrs Robinson!  

Mrs Robinson's manifesto included an extra 99 Club challenge but also as a reward for 

all their hard work, a non uniform day. Mrs Robinson will be Foxes 'Prime Minister for 

the day’ on Monday 15th July and the children are allowed to come into school on 

that day in their own clothes - remembering it is a P.E. day so ensuring the clothes 

are appropriate for being active!  



 

News from Owls Class 

What a busy fortnight Owls class have had!  

 

The Key Stage 2 production of 'Oliver!' was an amazing success. Owls class have 

worked incredibly hard over the last few weeks to bring the production together and 

the hard work has definitely paid off. We clearly have some future singers,                     

playwrights, actors and actresses in Year 5 and 6! Well done everyone - you should all 

be incredibly proud of yourselves! 

 

As we head towards the end of Term 6, we will be preparing our Leaver's Service and 

celebrating the wonderful journey that our Year 6's have been on over their time at 

East Hoathly. We will be reflecting on the year that Owls class have had and                   

celebrating all of their achievements. 



 
 
 

 

Forest School Session Wednesday 3rd July 2024 
 

Nursery started their forest school session today with a game of keeper of the keys. 

Some of the children were so keen that they did two laps of the circle without being 

caught before sitting back in their seat. 

Sitting as a class the children watched some cream being poured into a pot, this pot 

was then passed from child to child so that they could have a go at shaking it with the 

hope of turning it to butter. Once the cream had separated, the class had the chance 

to try some of the butter on crackers. 

 

Down on the school field some of the children chose to help put up the hammock. 

Unfortunately there were not two trees far enough apart to have it up as a            

hammock so instead it was put us as a swing. The children all enjoyed climbing into 

the hammock swing and laying down flat, they were then swung back and forth. As 

they were swinging they were asked that they could see from their horizontal        

position, these are some of the things that they said - 

“I can see a tree”                 

“I can see the sky”                

“I can’t see the birds but I can hear them” 

 
 



 
 
 
 

 

Hedgehogs Forest School - Wednesday 10th July 2024 

 

Hedgehogs class started today by talking about what would happen to cream if it was put 

into a pot and shaken really hard for a long time. They talked about how it was a liquid as it 

was poured into the pot, looking at the end result they could see that it was now solid and 

that they had made butter. The class then had the chance to try some of the butter that 

they had made on a cracker “masterpiece” was said by one child while munching on their 

buttery cracker. 

 

Some of the children chose to come and help to put up the slackline, they made sure that 

there were no twists in it before testing their strength by push the ratchet back and 

forth until the slackline was nice and tight. Once ready the children ad a go at walking 

along the slackline with only two sticks to use for balance. This was a little tricky but it 

was great to see the children preserver and try again with some great encouragement 

from other members of the class.  

 

While exploring the woodland and looking under logs a group of children came across a 

small Toad.  After looking at the toad for a while the children made sure to put it safely 

back for where they had found it.        

 

Other children found themselves a rather long and bouncy fallen tree, the called it there 

“seesaw tree”. One in front of the other they sat and pushed themselves up and down to 

bounce.    

 

We finished today session by taking it in turns to talk about anything that the children 

felt that they had tried that was new to them, something they had never done before - 

“walking on a slack line” 

“making a seesaw in the woods” 
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East Sussex School Term and Holiday Dates 2024-25 

  SEPTEMBER 2024 OCTOBER 2024 NOVEMBER 2024 DECEMBER 2024 

Monday 26 2 9 16 23 30 7 14 21 28   4 11 18 25     2 9 16 23 

Tuesday 27 3 10 17 24 1 8 15 22 29   5 12 19 26     3 10 17 24 

Wednesday 28 4 11 18 25 2 9 16 23 30   6 13 20 27     4 11 18 25 

Thursday 29 5 12 19 26 3 10 17 24 31   7 14 21 28     5 12 19 26 

Friday 30 6 13 20 27 4 11 18 25   1 8 15 22 29     6 13 20 27 

Saturday 31 7 14 21 28 5 12 19 26   2 9 16 23 30     7 14 21 28 

Sunday 1 8 15 22 29 6 13 20 27   3 10 17 24     1 8 15 22 29 

  JANUARY 2025 FEBRUARY 2025 MARCH 2025 APRIL 2025 

Monday 30 6 13 20 27   3 10 17 24   3 10 17 24 31   7 14 21 28 

Tuesday 31 7 14 21 28   4 11 18 25   4 11 18 25  1 8 15 22 29 

Wednesday 1 8 15 22 29   5 12 19 26   5 12 19 26  2 9 16 23 30 

Thursday 2 9 16 23 30   6 13 20 27   6 13 20 27  3 10 17 24   

Friday 3 10 17 24 31   7 14 21 28   7 14 21 28  4 11 18 25   

Saturday 4 11 18 25   1 8 15 22   1 8 15 22 29   5 12 19 26   

Sunday 5 12 19 26   2 9 16 23   2 9 16 23 30   6 13 20 27   

  MAY 2025 JUNE 2025 JULY 2025 AUGUST 2025 

Monday   5 12 19 26   2 9 16 23 30 7 14 21 28     4 11 18 25 

Tuesday   6 13 20 27  3 10 17 24 1 8 15 22 29    5 12 19 26 

Wednesday   7 14 21 28  4 11 18 25 2 9 16 23 30    6 13 20 27 

Thursday 1 8 15 22 29  5 12 19 26 3 10 17 24 31    7 14 21 28 

Friday 2 9 16 23 30   6 13 20 27 4 11 18 25     1 8 15 22 29 

Saturday 3 10 17 24 31   7 14 21 28 5 12 19 26     2 9 16 23 30 

Sunday 4 11 18 25   1 8 15 22 29 6 13 20 27     3 10 17 24 31 
 

 

KEY 

Staff training (INSET day)  Start of term for pupils  End of term  Public holiday  School holiday  

Bank and Public Holidays 2024-2025 
 

Wednesday 25 December 2024 Christmas Day Monday 21 April 2025 Easter Monday 

Thursday 26 December 2024 Boxing Day Monday 5 May 2025 Early May bank holiday 

Wednesday 1 January 2025 New Years Day Monday 26 May 2025 Spring bank holiday 

Friday 18 April 2025 Good Friday Monday 25 August 2025 Summer bank holiday 

Term Length  
Term From To Number 

of days 

Term 1 04 September 2024 25 October 2024 39 

Autumn school holiday 28 October 2024 01 November 2024  

Term 2 04 November 2024 20 December 2024 35 

Christmas school holiday 23 December 2024 03 January 2025  

Term 3 07 January 2025 14 February 2025 29 

February school holiday 17 February 2025 21 February 2025  

Term 4 24 February 2025 04 April 2025 30 

Spring school holiday 07 April 2025 21 April 2025  

Term 5 22 April 2025 23 May 2025 23 

May school holiday 26 May 2025 30 May 2025  

Term 6 03 June 2025 21 July 2025 35 

  Total 191 

 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 


